
REPORT TO BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
SUPERINTENDENT/PRESIDENT - KEVIN TRUTNA, ED.D. 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2014 
 
 

In response to my recent evaluation, some comments asked for more “academic matters” in the report 
to the board.  While our accomplishments, successes, and activities are very important, it is essential not 
to lose sight of a focus on academics specifically in these communications.  Included in this report is a 
resolution by the Plumas County Board of Supervisors about the Book in Common, my notes from a 
meeting with UC President Janet Napolitano, as well as an accreditation update.  Future reports will 
include updates on ensuring academic integrity in our off campus programs, highlighting individual 
academic programs, as well as integration of SLOs into teaching and learning.  Thank you for the feedback 
and I believe this will improve the communication across campus as we all strive to serve the educational 
needs of our students. 

 

 
1.  STUDENT AND EMPLOYEE ACHIEVEMENTS 

California Community Colleges Board of Governors Announces Energy & Sustainability Award Winners 
 
SACRAMENTO, Calif. – The California Community Colleges Board of Governors has selected winners of the 
annual Energy and Sustainability Awards competition.  The awards are presented to community colleges 
or districts that promote energy efficiency and sustainability on their campuses.   
 

Four of these awards were given to colleges who initiated projects that excelled in maximizing Proposition 
39 funding, which is distributed to California community colleges to make energy efficient upgrades to 
their campuses.  A separate award was given to a college faculty and student group that developed an 
outstanding sustainability initiative.      
 

Self-generation projects winner: Cañada College, in Redwood City for its 1.2 megawatt ground-mount 
solar project. 
Honorable mention: Feather River College, in Quincy for its fish hatchery solar project.   
 

The LVN nursing program had a pass rate of 89% on the recent state board examinations.  This compares 
with the 74% overall state average.  The LVN class is having a first clinical rotation at Seneca Hospital in 
Chester in addition to Eastern Plumas Hospital in Portola and Plumas District Hospital. 
 
There are 3 EMT classes this semester: Chester Fire Department, Graeagle Fire Department and one on 
the FRC campus.  The inaugural Advanced EMT class started with EMTs from Sierra County, Plumas District 
Hospital, and Eastern Plumas District Hospital. 
 

Incarcerated Student Program just held its fourth graduation at Central California Women’s Facility. There 
were 36 graduates who received their Associate in Arts degree. The Superintendent of the Office of 
Correctional Education (OCE) was in attendance and remarked that out of 118 AA degrees for incarcerated 
individuals statewide, FRC granted 1/3 of those degrees.  
 

FRC alumni, Derick Wyman (2013) is majoring in Political Science at Point Loma University with an 
emphasis in Middle Eastern relations and Arabic. He is studying this semester in Amman, Jordan.  
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Environmental Student Danny Cressy was selected to receive a $500 scholarship from Central California 
Inland Fisheries Kokanee & Salmon Foundation, Inc.  This is in addition to the Phil Johnson Memorial 
scholarship (Osher endowment) that is given each year. 

The Plumas County Fish and Game Commission agreed to purchase 25,000 rainbow trout eggs for the 
hatchery a cost of $999.99.  They should arrive at the end of September.  

For professional development and to reinvigorate global studies areas, Dr. Paul Vaughn and Dr. Katie 
Desmond will be attending the International Studies Association Conference in Pasadena on September 
27th & 28th.  Look for these new ideas to make their way into the curriculum and teaching in the near 
future. 

Rajinder Gill and Amy Schulz are presenting a national webinar on Tuesday, September 16th for NACCE 
on our New World of Work findings and applications for workforce development and the classroom. 
http://www.nacce.com/events/event_details.asp?id=472632#   Topics will include: 

 What are the differences of the 20th Century vs. 21st Century workplace? 

 What is the role of 21st Century Skills, aka non-cognitive skills, in the New World of Work? 

 What are the top non-cognitive skills? 

 How do teaching methodologies need to adapt to prepare students for the New World of Work? 

The FRC Volleyball team is off to a great start and went 4-0 against tough competition to start the season. 

The Women Students' Support Network has started.  It meets every Thursday in the library conference 
room from 12:30-1:30 pm. The goal of the group is to help students who fall outside of regular support 
mechanisms. Leaders are planning an emergency childcare phone tree, working with PRS to get speakers 
to let women know of available services in the area, and to be there as a support group especially for 
women in their first two semesters and those going through divorce and child custody issues.  

A presentation of Before You Barefoot takes place in Quincy at the West End Theatre on September 26th 
and 27th.  It's a new black comedy by faculty member Margaret Elysia Garcia and features faculty member 
Michelle Fulton and students Timothy Kauffman, Adrianne Vaughn, and Josh Huddleston (on loan from 
Chester Community Choir) among other community members from Quincy and Indian Valley.  The play 
features a Greek Chorus, Supremes’ songs, and good old fashioned relationship revenge, this play will be 
eligible for other festivals. 

The FRC women’s Soccer team is currently ranked 17th in the nation!  Coach Don Williams reports that this 
is a first for FRC. 

Constitution Day will be celebrated on September 22nd and organized by the Political Science 101 students. 
Students are also creating a “Constitution Day at FRC” link that will be available from the Political Science 
webpage.  

 

 

http://www.nacce.com/events/event_details.asp?id=472632
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2. SUPERINTENDENT/PRESIDENT PREVIOUS MONTH’S ACTIVITIES REPRESENTING FRCCD 
 

a) August 22 – Welcomed new students at FRC Orientation 
b) August 22 – attended Henry Martin retirement dinner 
c) August 25 – met with Steve Paulsen regarding escrow account 
d) August 26 – ALS ice-bucket challenge 
e) August 27 – met with FRC Foundation Director Carolyn Shipp and steering committee 
f) August 28 – Tourism Council meeting 
g) August 28 – FRC Foundation Executive Council meeting 
h) September 2 – attended men’s and women’s soccer games vs. Yuba College 
i) September 3 – met with Neal Caiazo, FRCCD Board of Trustees Candidate 
j) September 4 – met with University of California System President Janet Napolitano regarding 

UC and community college transfer initiative at Merced College 
k) September 5 – attended men’s soccer game vs. Fresno City College at Cosumnes River College 
l) September 5 – attended volleyball game vs. Sierra College at Sacramento City College  
m) September 8 – Quincy Rotary meeting 
n) September 9 – Plumas County Board of Supervisors meeting for Book in Common Resolution 
o) September 11 – Quincy Chamber of Commerce Executive Committee meeting 

 

 
 

3. PLUMAS COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

ADOPTS THE BOOK THIEF AS BOOK OF THE 

YEAR 
 

 
Dr. Joan Parkin; students Alyssa McCollum, 
Alexis DePaolis, Rillie Cantrell and Chelsey 
Kostick with her seeing eye dog, Brogan; 
and Dr. Kevin Trutna presented The Book 
Thief at the Plumas County Board of 
Supervisors meeting where they adopted 
the resolution making the selection the 
Book in Common of the Year for Plumas 
County.   
 
The Supervisors were excited about the 
project and they want to be included in 
choosing future books while endorsing both 
literacy awareness and promoting 
intellectual discussions about common 
reading material for all of Plumas County. 
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4. FRC AND US FOREST SERVICE HOST 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION OF THE CIVIL RIGHTS ACT AND THE 

WILDERNESS ACT 
 
Feather River College and Plumas National Forest host Rue Mapp, founder of Outdoor Afro, on 
Wednesday, September 24th at 12:00 noon on The Green (above the Student Center) for her talk “Our 
Wild & Civil Rights: A Celebration of the 50th Anniversaries of the Wilderness & Civil Rights Acts”.  Plumas 
National Forest Supervisor Earl Ford will introduce Rue.   
 
During her childhood, founder Rue Mapp split her time between urban Oakland, California and her 
families’ working ranch in the Northern woodlands, where she cultivated a passion for natural spaces, 
farming, and learned how to hunt and fish. As a youth, her participation in the Girl Scouts and Outward 
Bound broadened her outdoor experiences, such as camping, mountaineering, rock climbing, and road 
bicycling. But Rue was troubled by the consistently low numbers of African Americans participating in 
these activities. So for two decades, Rue has used digital media as an important and practical tool to 
connect with people of color who share her outdoor interests. Outdoor Afro emerged naturally from these 
experiences. 

 
Rue has a B.A. from the University of California, 
Berkeley, where she was inspired by her study of the 
artistic representation of the American forests. She is 
also a successful entrepreneur whose game and hobby 
store start-up (It’s Your Move) remains an important 
part of the Oakland community. In 2010, Rue was 
honored to be invited to the White House to 
participate in the America’s Great Outdoors 
Conference where President Obama signed an historic 
memorandum to help reconnect all Americans to the 
Great Outdoors, and was invited back to take part in a 
think-tank to inform the launch of the First Lady’s Let’s 
Move initiative. She was also appointed program 
officer at the Stewardship Council Foundation for 
Youth Investment where she served for two years to 
manage its grant programs. 
 
Recently, Rue was named a Hero in Backpacker 
Magazine, honored as part of the Root 100 of the top 
black achievers and influencers for 2012, and received 
the Josephine and Frank Dunaneck award for her 
humanitarian efforts. Rue is a proud mother of three 
active children – Seth, Arwen, and Billy, lives in the 
beautiful San Francisco Bay Area, and especially enjoys 
hiking, camping, biking, birding, and kayaking. 
           

 

http://www.itsyourmovegames.com/
http://outdoorafro.com/2010/04/president-obama-signs-americas-great-outdoors-memorandum.html
http://outdoorafro.com/2010/04/president-obama-signs-americas-great-outdoors-memorandum.html
http://www.letsmove.gov/
http://www.letsmove.gov/
http://youth.stewardshipcouncil.org/blog/rue-mapp-joins-youth-staff-as-program-officer
http://www.theroot.com/root-100/2012/rue-mapp
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5. ADA REASONABLE ACCOMMODATIONS PRESENTED TO BOARD OF TRUSTEES – DAVID BURRIS & MARCI LANG 
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6. FOLLOW-UP REPORT FROM VISIT WITH UC PRESIDENT JANET NAPOLITANO 
 
Attached are my notes from the meeting with UC President Janet Napolitano and about 12 community 
college presidents from the Central Valley and Northern California.  
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7. ACCREDITATION MID-TERM REPORT UPDATE 

The President’s Cabinet, acting as the Accreditation Steering Committee, will review the final draft of the 

midterm report for the ACCJC at its October meeting.  The report will subsequently be distributed for 

review and approval to the academic and classified senates.  Cabinet's goal is to have the senates approve 

the document by November or December, providing ample time for the Board of Trustees to review and 

approve in January.  Finally, the campus will prepare the publication of the final report and will submit it 

to the ACCJC before the March 15 deadline.  The document contains two principal components: (1) a 

narrative response to the ACCJC recommendation from the 2012 site visit and (2) a status report on the 

self-identified improvement plan items from the 2012 self-evaluation.  We have made good progress on 

both fronts thanks to broad effort across the campus to work thoughtfully and quickly. 

After Cabinet finishes the October review of the midterm report, it will work to refine the timeline and 

work plan for the preparation of the 2018 comprehensive self-evaluation. 

 

 
 

 
 

Gold Medal Beach Volleyball 
Olympian Dain Blanton 

College, Career & Transfer Fair 

September 17, 2014 


